
The MN-CMS National Programme Team remains committed to its contribution to 

the improvement of quality and safety of patient care  

MN-CMS  Newsletter 

May 2023 Issue 4 

MN-CMS is a Finalist in the 2023 Tech Excellence Awards  

We are delighted to announce that the MN-CMS Antenatal Visit Medication Inbound Messaging Project has 
been shortlisted for a Tech Excellence Award. MN-CMS  has optimised its capabilities to accept and file medi-
cation and vaccine information provided by the GP as part of the electronic ANV Shared Care messaging via 
Healthlink. To enhance patient care and medication safety MN-CMS advanced from a baseline of non-
standardised medication information in the patient record from multiple GP systems to a clear, relevant and 
timely medication and vaccination history automatically filed in the EHR thereby improving medication safety 
at transitions of care.  

This project was a pathfinder, standardising medication-related information between GP systems and 
the EHR, a building-block of Irish Summary Care Record development, as envisaged by ‘Sláintecare’. It was a 
multi-disciplinary project led by a Senior Informatics Pharmacist and Senior Project Manager and will be the 
basis upon which further MN-CMS medication optimisation will be developed.  

 
  Image 1– Example of medication details as it appeared in the patient’s EHR before solution deployment. 

  

Image 2– Example of medication details as it appears in the patient’s EHR after solution deployment. 
 

To a consistent and standardised format with defined headings and structure -Image 2 

From a non—standardised approach—Image 1 


